
Management Alert
Federal Legislators Tell NLRB GC Griffin to Rescind 
His Education Report or Step Aside 
By Marjorie C. Soto, Jeffrey A. Berman, and Mary Kay Klimesh  

Seyfarth Synopsis:  Congressional Committee Head Virginia Foxx (R-NC) and Subcommittee Chair Tim Walberg (R-MI) ask 
NLRB General Counsel Griffin to either immediately rescind his January 31 report regarding the purported rights of faculty, 
students and scholarship athletes, or “step aside as general counsel.” 

Yesterday, we reported that Richard F. Griffin, Jr., the General Counsel of the National Labor Relations Board, issued a report 
titled “General Counsel’s Report on the Statutory Rights of University Faculty and Students in the Unfair Labor Practice 
Context.”  A copy of  yesterday’s Management Alert can be found here. 

It did not take long for Griffin’s Report to catch the attention of Congress.  Yesterday, Representative Virginia Foxx (R-NC), 
Chairwoman of the House Committee on Education and the Workforce, and Representative Tim Walberg (R-MI), Chairman 
of the House Subcommittee on Health, Employment, Labor, and Pensions, jointly issued a response to the Report, calling 
for Griffin to “rescind his memorandum immediately” or  “step aside as general counsel.”   In support of their request, the 
Representatives jointly stated that the “memorandum puts the interests of union leaders over America’s students, and it has 
the potential to create significant confusion at college campuses across the nation.”  

Even if Griffin refuses to withdraw the Report, it reasonably can be anticipated that the General Counsel appointed by 
President Trump at the conclusion of Griffin’s appointment in  November, or the soon-to-be Trump appointed Board majority, 
will revisit not only the Report but also the underlying decisions in Pacific Lutheran, Columbia and Northwestern. 

If you would like further information, please contact Seyfarth attorney, Marjorie C. Soto at msoto@seyfarth.com, Jeffrey A. 
Berman at jberman@seyfarth.com, or Mary Kay Klimesh at mklimesh@seyfarth.com. 
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